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From the Office of the President: 
Matt Moran 
 
Dear Missouri NAHRO Members: 

Remember when Easter was about all about egg-hunts and giant rabbits who delivered baskets of 

candy?………..chocolate eggs, chocolate rabbits, marshmallow chicks………then at some point it became 

more about ham, deviled eggs and more chocolate (for me anyway).  Of course church was part of the 

experience for many of us, and after hearing the sermons year after year it started to sink in that there’s 

more to it than the food (!?)  I eventually became aware that the food represents our celebration after a 

season of sacrifices. 

What am I getting at?  I guess I’m encouraging all of us to celebrate when we can.  Many of our 

members are within a season of sacrifice right now, with no determined end in sight, and it looks like 

another tough year ahead.  I don’t think we want to wait for this season to end before we celebrate 

again.  The money’s getting tighter and the rules aren’t getting any easier, but our members are still 

doing great things every day.   

We had a great Spring Conference in Kansas City.  “Thank you” to everybody who helped put it together, 

and also to those who participated in all of the meetings and sessions.  Hopefully the legislative town 

hall session was beneficial in that more members will take an interest in communicating with their 

legislators.  We had staffers from the offices of Senator McCaskill, Senator Blunt, Representative 

Emerson and Representative Long.  Their staffers say they want to hear from us.   

Six of our members (including two commissioners) attended NAHRO’s Legislative Conference this year.  I 

was able to talk with a few legislators and more staffers there, and they all said that they want to hear 

from us too.  Toward the end of the trip I had a Senator (from another state) tell me that all of the 
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legislators are constantly setting and re-setting their priorities and that our efforts to communicate go 

toward making our clients a priority for them.  “Thank you” to those who made the trip this year.  

The agenda for our May Workshop will be out very soon (if it’s not out already when this newsletter is 

released).  The Southwest NAHRO Summer Conference will be in Kansas City this June and will be 

sponsored by the Kansas Chapter.  If you haven’t been to a Southwest conference in a while (or ever), 

please consider attending.  The agenda and registration are available on the Southwest NAHRO website 

at http://www.swnahro.org. 

Spring is here about a month early this year - enjoy.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Matt Moran 

President 

 
 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.swnahro.org/
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FROM THE PRESIDENT……………. 
 
A word of thanks to our Members for your overwhelming response to our urgent request to 

increase your property limits.  After careful reflection, in January 2012 we put replacement cost 

increases in place.  Before January was over, there were a couple of sizable losses and we 

learned that the 2012  increases were not enough to keep pace with the significant increases in 

construction costs in at least two areas of the State.  These two claims revealed a shortfall 

between both Members’ insured property limits and the amount required to replace the two 

residences.   

With tornado season approaching and new policy provisions imposed by MHAPCI’s insurance 

carriers tying coverage to the scheduled property values, it was vitally important to act quickly to 

increase the limits for your buildings.  We appreciate your cooperation and understanding as we 

put the full increased limits indicated by our online valuation tool in place across the board as of 

March 15, 2012.  

While we have used the best information currently available to estimate replacement cost, 

MHAPCI wants to verify the building measurements that your predecessors or you provided to 

assist in calculating replacement cost, as we have run across a number of factual errors in 

those numbers.  The next step in the process is appraisals.   Susan will be in touch with you 

soon to schedule an appointment for CBIZ insurance valuation appraisers to visit your Authority, 

and measure, photograph and inspect all of your buildings.  This service will be completed in 

2012 and provided at no cost to you.  We believe that this will provide the necessary information 

to ensure that you are covered for the maximum foreseeable loss, and at the same time, that 

you are not paying too much for your coverage.  If we learn that you have overpaid for your 

replacement cost property coverage, we will refund the excess premium on a pro-rata basis to 

the extent that the total appraised value for your units turns out to be less than the recently 

increased limits. 

Thank you for your membership.  MHAPCI is your risk management pool and we encourage 

you to let us know if there is any coverage or service that you need and would like your 

MHAPCI Board to consider. 

 

 

      David Hayes 
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APPLICABILITY OF HUD REQUIREMENTS TO INSURANCE PROJECTS 
Susan McNary, CEO 

 
I had the privilege of attending Fannie J. Woods’ session on wage and contract 
compliance at the Spring Conference in Kansas City.  Ms. Woods, Director of HUD’s 
Labor Relations Office for Region VII, clarified some issues about which I believe that 
there has been some confusion.   Her rules of thumb are simple: 1) use Davis Bacon 
wage rates whenever you have a construction project or upgrade; 2)  the only time you 
would use the Maintenance Wage Rate is when you are performing routine or non-
routine maintenance, which may require a separate approved HUD maintenance wage 
rate; and 3) if there is a grey area, you can’t go wrong if you use Davis Bacon rates.   
 
I asked whether a Housing Authority must comply with these requirements when funds 
come from the Housing Authority’s insurance company.  Whether it is MHAPCI or State 
Farm, the answer is the same.  If there is an infusion of federal funds, HUD’s rules apply 
because the funds to pay the Authority’s insurance premiums or contributions are 
federal funds.   
 
The bottom line:  Don’t forget to attach wage rates,  form 5369 “Instructions to Bidders 
for Construction Public and Indian Housing Programs” and form 5370 “General 
Conditions for Construction Contracts- Public Housing Projects” to the scope of work 
provided to you by MHAPCI or other insurance carrier when you go out for bid on an 
insurance project.   Compliance with Federal Labor Standards apply to insurance-
covered projects where there is an infusion of federal funds, the same as with any other 
construction project which is subject to federal labor standards, such as those required 
under the Davis-Bacon Act and/or Davis-Bacon related acts. 
 
 

 
PROPERTY VALUATION – INSURANCE AND UNDERWRITING DATA MANAGEMENT FOR 

RISK POOLS – Why it’s a good idea 

Ron Acebal, CBIZ Valuation Group, LLC 

 

 

In the current property insurance marketplace, underwriting data and conclusions of value are 

critical components, both in the insurance renewal process and in establishing competitive 

property premiums for MHAPCI and its members.  With insurance markets focusing more on 

property values and underwriting data, the insured must be able to provide this data, have a 

good understanding about how it is developed, and have a plan for updating it in future years.   
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Recent changes in the insurance industry and the macroeconomic landscape have brought this 

issue to the forefront, unearthing the perils of under-valuing and thus under-insuring property. 

Until recently, few insurance professionals and property owners realized the material 

significance of misreported property values. The catastrophic property losses in the United 

States and unprecedented increases in construction costs in the past decade have made those 

inaccuracies front-page news. Re-insurers and insurance carriers are responding in several 

ways. Some are dropping blanket coverage or adding co-insurance and margin clauses. Some 

are increasing premiums, adopting stricter underwriting requirements and even limiting 

coverage.   

 

Today, the importance of collecting, aggregating, and managing valuation and underwriting data 

for pooled property consortiums is more significant than in the past. Typically, catastrophe 

models have built-in variables that enable certain assumptions to be drawn. If specific 

information is missing, such as structural characteristics, historically the model was typically 

programmed to make an average assumption about the level of risk.  With the amount of 

exposure on the line today, insurers can no longer afford to make mid-line assumptions that are 

incorrect.  As a result, if information is missing, the carrier or underwriter will often have the 

model default to the worst-case scenario, which can make a property portfolio less attractive 

from an underwriting perspective, placing the insured at a significant disadvantage. The whole 

basis of risk calculation and actuarial work relies on values and underwriting data, to which the 

underwriters then apply their rates. Ultimately, the results will depend on the risk and the carrier, 

but going forward, less information generally means a more conservative underwriting 

approach; and the more detailed the submission, the more positive the impact on pricing, limits, 

terms and conditions. If insurers receive good information on which to base their premiums, 

then the losses they are expecting to pay in the event of a catastrophe will be correct as well. If 

improper data is reported, there is a significant disconnect that runs through the system and the 

discrepancy will most definitely make itself known when an event occurs.   

  

Some property valuation and underwriting data issues that can have a negative impact on a 

property risk pooling consortium include:  

 

 Generally, it can only take one moderate loss to have a significant effect on property 
rates and underwriting (i.e., the State of Florida) 

 

 In the event of a catastrophic loss, undervalued property can seriously impact a pool’s 
ability to adequately fund and settle claims 

 

To summarize, the climate in today’s insurance market has elevated the importance of property 

valuation and underwriting data. The depth and accuracy of this data can directly impact your 
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pool’s premiums and access to reinsurance markets. New modeling tools based on losses from 

natural disasters have put pressure on the insurance market in general, bringing an increased 

demand for documentation and support of client’s statement of values. Accurate and 

supportable insurance appraisals make good business sense and also add a comfort level for 

MHAPCI management and all pool members, knowing that they are properly covered and that 

they are fairly assessed. 

 

Introducing CBIZ Valuation Group – CBIZ Valuation Group is one of the largest appraisal 

firms in the country offering its clients a wide array of valuation services to help make their 

business easier. CBIZ has handled assignments for a unique combination of entities ranging 

from government, educational and institutional entities to some of the nation’s largest 

companies. CBIZ has developed a comprehensive insurance appraisal program designed to 

meet the needs of today’s risk pools by establishing the current and supportable replacement 

cost of buildings and contents. They are a wholly owned subsidiary of CBIZ, Inc. (NYSE: CBZ) a 

publicly traded company with over 5,000 employees who provide outsourced business services 

to thousands of clients. To learn more about CBIZ visit: www.cbizvaluation.com 

 

What is CBIZ Valuation Group Doing for MHAPCI? 

 

In the spring of 2012 CBIZ will begin a pool-wide appraisal project. These appraisals provide a 

valuable tool to assist MHAPCI with managing its property insurance program. When all 

members’ properties have been appraised in the same manner and supportable values are 

documented, members can rest assured that they are paying their fair share and all other 

members are being equally assessed their risk to the pool. 

 

What to Expect When CBIZ Visits You 

 

MHAPCI management will first contact the member to review and confirm and to make sure the 

timing is right. The member will then receive a call from a CBIZ Valuation Group field appraiser 

to schedule the mutually convenient site visit and to review what to expect when they arrive. 

The MHAPCI member contact person, locations, addresses, phone numbers, arrival date and 

time, etc. will be confirmed. 

 

When the appraiser arrives at the scheduled time, a brief meeting will be held to review the 

scope of the project and go over the details. It is then that additional information i.e. documents, 

http://www.cbizvaluation.com/
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plot plans, drawings etc. that may have been discussed during the initial phone visit will be 

collected and reviewed. Access to buildings and other areas will be arranged.  

 

The appraiser will gather information pertaining to each building as well as do a walk through to 

view the contents. He will also photograph each building/structure and document the 

coordinates of each property. The time and preparation needed of the member will be minimal 

and, if prepared, the whole process runs quite smoothly. 

Consumer Product Safety Commission 

Public Playground Safety Checklist 
 

 

Is your public playground a safe place to play? 

 

 

Each year, more than 200,000 children go to U.S. hospital emergency rooms with injuries 

associated with playground equipment. Most injuries occur when a child falls from the 

equipment onto the ground.  

 

Use this simple checklist to help make sure your public playground is a safe place to play. 

Public Playground Safety Checklist 

 

1. Make sure surfaces around playground equipment have at least 12 inches of wood 
chips, mulch, sand, or pea gravel, or are mats made of safety-tested rubber or rubber-
like materials. 

2. Check that protective surfacing extends at least 6 feet in all directions from play 
equipment. For swings, be sure surfacing extends, in back and front, twice the height of 
the suspending bar. 

3. Make sure play structures more than 30 inches high are spaced at least 9 feet apart. 

4. Check for dangerous hardware, like open "S" hooks or protruding bolt ends.  

5. Make sure spaces that could trap children, such as openings in guardrails or between 
ladder rungs, measure less than 3.5 inches or more than 9 inches. 

6. Check for sharp points or edges in equipment. 

7. Look out for tripping hazards, like exposed concrete footings, tree stumps, and rocks. 
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8. Make sure elevated surfaces, like platforms and ramps, have guardrails to prevent falls. 

9. Check playgrounds regularly to see that equipment and surfacing are in good condition. 

10. Carefully supervise children on playgrounds to make sure they're safe. 

 

View playground safety publications: http://www.cpsc.gov/cpscpub/pubs/playpubs.html  

 

Brought to you by the U.S Consumer Product Safety Commission and KaBOOM!, a national 

nonprofit organization committed to building safe playgrounds for America's children through the 

KaBOOM! LET US PLAY campaign. For more information, call toll-free 1-888-789-PLAY or visit 

the KaBOOM! web site at www.kaboom.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

--- 

 

http://www.cpsc.gov/cpscpub/pubs/playpubs.html
http://www.kaboom.org/


11 
 

Senior Vice President’s Report 

April 2012 

 

 

Budget concerns are at the forefront right now (as always).  The Administration’s proposed 2013 

budget for HUD shows funding levels above 2012 (and close to 2011 levels), but everything will 

be subject to what happens in Congress with regard to the 302(b) allocation and sequestration. 

The 302(b) allocation is the total amount of funding that the budget committee allocates to the 

twelve appropriations subcommittees before the subcom mittees allocate funding line by line to 

various programs. Without a high enough allocation, there’s not much hope for progress in our 

funding levels. NAHRO was part of a sign-on letter regarding the 302(b) allocation sent to 

legislators a few weeks ago.  

 

Sequestration will kick in for 2013 because the Joint Select Committee on Deficit Reduction 

(aka the Super Committee, established by the Budget Control Act of 2011) failed to reach 

agreement last year in reducing the federal deficit by $1.2 trillion over a ten year period. 

Sequestration will involve across-the-board cuts to discretionary programs to reach the $1.2 tril 

lion goal. This could result in estimated cuts of 9 to 12% percent. More on this issue to come as 

this year progresses…….  

 

The Administration’s proposed 2013 budget calls for a 14% increase in Public Housing funding 

(but 2% less than the 2011 level) and a 10% increase in Capital Fund. It also calls for a slight 

(less than 1%) increase in Section 8 HAP funding, a 17% increase in Section 8 Admin Fees and 

a 7% decrease in Project-Based Section 8 Rental Assistance. Funding for Community 

Development is proposed to be decreased by 5%. This information is all available on a chart at 

http://www.nahro.org/sites/default/files/searchable/NAHROFY2013.pdf.  

 

Meanwhile this year our Housing Authorities are dealing with a 16% decrease in current overall 

Public Housing funding and a recapture of our reserves. Our Section 8 Administrative Fees are 

being underfunded at a pro-ration level of 80% (just announced and being raised from 75%). 

 

With r egard to State issues, our Legislative Committee members have been tracking various 

bills as they work their way through the Missouri Legislature. The bills we’re watching this year 

include a bill that would allow us to go to small claims court for certain actions without having to 

use an attorney (we support), a bill expanding prevailing wage law to include maintenance 

activity (we oppose), a bill restricting retainage on public works contracts (we oppose), a bill 

http://www.nahro.org/sites/default/files/searchable/NAHROFY2013.pdf
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establishing new construction bidding standards (we oppose) and a bill requiring additional 

disclosure of the use of federal funds (we oppose). There’s also been bills proposed to legislate 

how we deal with bedbug issues (we oppose). Information about these bills and others is 

available upon request to anybody interested.  

 

Prevailing wage increases went into effect last October around the state (and country) and the 

impact is being felt this year as capital projects are undertaken. Some areas saw increases of 

300 - 500% in almost all classifications. In some cases, members are seeing a 20% increase in 

project costs because of the increased wage rates. 

 

At the Spring Conference, an announcement was made regarding the collection of tenant-

related bad debts through the Missouri Department of Revenue’s annual tax refunds. Two 

options are becoming available. The first is an option whereby the HA can submit their own 

claims; information about that can be collected from David Hayes at the Marshall HA.  Th e 

second is an option whereby a third party contractor (Huber & Associates of Jefferson City) can 

be used; information about that can be collected by contacting Sondra Allen of Huber & 

Associates at (573) 634-5000.    

 

Please contact me if you have any legislative news to share.  

 

I would like to thank Matt Moran for graciously taking back the reins of the Legislative 

Committee during the Kansas City meeting.  I was going on my second week of something and 

by the meeting date I had no voice and looked like I was auditioning to replace Rudolph in 

Santa’s lineup.  We have a great crew in MO NAHRO that are always willing to step up to the 

plate when needed.  Thanks again Matt. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Wanda Peetoom 

chilli1@greenhills.net 

 
 

mailto:chilli1@greenhills.net
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MISSOURI NAHRO 

Member Services 

Kansas City, MO 

March 21, 2012 

 

 

The Member Services Committee met on Tuesday, March 21, 2012 in Kansas City, 

Missouri. 

Those present were members: Rhett Ehlert, VP, Sharron Gargas, Jim Jenkins, 

Anita Kennedy, Donna Lewis, Nancy Nolker, Patty Preston.  Paula Estes and 

Mendy Peetoom were excused. 

 

Officers and Sub-Committee Chairmen for this term are: 

                                Vice-Chairman- Anita Kennedy 

                                Secretary-Sharron Gargas 

                                Hospitality-Rhett Ehlert 

                                Awards-Paula Estes 

                                Membership Directory-Mendy Peetoom 

                                Merchandise-Anita Kennedy 

                                By-Laws and Dues-Patty Preston 

 

Old Business: 

 

A. Hospitality-- The Committee has made good strides in recent years to get 
everything under control.  Plans are for the room to be open on Wednesday and 

Thursday evenings from 5 to 10. 

B. Merchandise--Newbie Bags have been prepared for this year’s First Time 

Attendees which totals 17. 

 

 

 New Business: 

 

A. SW NAHRO Winter meeting was successful.  Items discussed include use of 

current merchandise as door prizes for the First Time Attendees; State 

Baskets and Scholarship Fund Raiser. 

 

B. SW NAHRO State Basket:  States will be reminded that the baskets need to 

be easily transportable and should contain items representative of their 

state.  If baskets need to be shipped to the recipient, Shelli will take care 

of the shipping and then send an invoice to the State’s Treasurer to recoup 

the shipping cost. 

 

C. SW NAHRO will conduct an Odd Couple Contest at the Annual Conference in 

Kansas City in June.  Each state is asked to select a couple that will 

compete for the title of MR and MIZ SW NAHRO. 

 

D. Hospitality Room--Member Services will work with Professional Development 

to learn if we are allowed to bring in food and then work from there. 

  

E. Merchandise--Anita will check on prices for tote bags and portfolios to be 

sold at the MO NAHRO meetings.  Presently we still have a few polo shirts, 

business card holders and cell phone holders available.  These are available 

at the registration table. (I think I was told that all of the polo shirts 

have now been sold.) 
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F. May Workshop will be held Monday-Wednesday, May 14-16, 2012 at Camden on 

the Lake. 

1. Member Services will host the Awards Banquet on Tuesday evening. 

2. Hospitality--Member Services will work with Professional Development 

On what is permissible as far as drinks and food.  Watch the web site for 

updates. 

3. Special Events--There are no special events planned at this time, but 

please contact any Member Services Committee member if you have any 

suggestions. 

 

Missouri NAHRO Chapter President Matt Moran visited the meeting and 

encouraged the Committee to continue the good works that have been done in 

the past.  We are looking forward to good works and good times over the next 

two years. 

 

The awards entries were judged at the close of the meeting.  The Member 

Services Committee would like to thank each agency who submitted entries and 

also wants to encourage more agencies to consider sending entries next year. 

 

Submitted by Rhett Ehlert 

VP Member Services Committee 

 

MONAHRO  

COMMISSIONERS COMMITTEE MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 14, 2012 

KANSAS CITY, MO 

The MONAHRO Commissioners Meeting was called to order by Frankie L. Davis, 

VP, on Wednesday, March 14, 2012 at the Hilton Airport, Kansas City, MO.  There 

were six in attendance at the meeting. 

Matters of discussion before the group were: 

1.  Increase attendance 

2.  Encourage and Increase Commissioner Education and Train the Trainer 

Program 

3. Keep updated list of commissioners 

4. Scheduled trainings:  Mountain Grove & Kennett (April), Lake Conference 

(May), Moberly (Summer), Branson (July) 

5. Commissioner term limits (varied between agencies) 

6. Location of training and how it impacts attendance 

7. Rolla- Drug Sniffing Dog 

8. No Smoking Policy (Impact on vacancies, etc.) 
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9. Pet Policy/Service Animals 

10. MICH Discharge Policy 

11. Advocacy 

12. Bed bugs 

13. Advertising and marketing being used in Nevada. 

14. Members for commissioner’s committee and VP position at SW NAHRO. 

15. Training requirements for new commissioners. 

16. PH Training for board power point handout from Frankie Davis. 

17. 2010 Sustainable Home & Communities (Available online from Denver HUD 

Field Office) 

18. Ideas for education:  (a) How to conduct board meetings; (b) Sunshine Law 

(new books handed out); (c) Separate agenda if the Train the Trainer is 

offered; (d) What is unique at our agency. 

President Matt Moran stopped by and discussed the Discharge Policy & 

Homelessness.   

 

 

Certified Commissioner Training 

We have Certified Fundamental Commissioner Training scheduled for the Lake Conference and two local 

Housing Authorities.  These trainings will be in: 

 Lake of the Ozarks  
Monday and Tuesday May 14-15th.  The registration will be with the conference registration. 

 

 Branson 
Thursday and Friday July 12-13th.  See the following registration for hotel information. 

 

 Kennett 
 Tuesday and Wednesday, July 17-18th.  See following registration for hotel information. 

 

All commissioners in the state of Missouri are invited to attend any of our Certified Fundamental 

Commissioner Trainings.  If you would like information on bringing this training to your Housing 

Authority, please contact: 
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Laura Hawley 
MO NAHRO Commissioners Committee 
 
c/o HAS PROPERTIES 
421 W Madison St 
Springfield, MO 65806 
email: lhawley@hasproperties.org 
phone:  417-866-4329 ext 4572 
fax:  417-862-4263 

mailto:lhawley@hasproperties.org
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Commissioners’ Fundamentals Seminar 
320 W Main St  Branson, MO 65616  417.334.4236 

Thursday & Friday  July 12 & 13, 2012 

Day One:  12:30 p.m. registration ~ 1:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

Day Two:   8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
The commissioner has many roles and responsibilities. Participants who attend this program will 

enhance their understanding of the commissioner’s multi-faceted position as an advocate, leader, 

team-builder, strategist—and more. Among other topics, the course explores the intricacies of board-

staff relationships and boundaries. This program provides an excellent training foundation for the 

new commissioner. (Pre-requisite: none) This program is also very interactive. There is a pre- and 

post-assessment.  

 

NAHRO designed the class for new and seasoned Commissioners, who would like to update their 

current knowledge. (1.2 CEU) 

Program Topics: 

 Welcome, Introductions and Expectations, Program Purpose and Objectives 

 CE Instructions and Agenda Review 

 Diversity in Operations: An Introduction 

 Housing and Community Development and Redevelopment Programs: Historical and Current Environment 

Perspectives 

 Board Functions and Individual Commissioner’s Roles: An Overview 

 Commissioner’s Role, Responsibility and Relationships: Community Stakeholders 

 Commissioner’s Role, Responsibility and Relationships: Stewardship – the Public Trust 

 Commissioner’s Role, Responsibility and Relationships: Intra-Organizational Issues 

 Board Composition and Dynamics: Building Productive and Effective Working Relationships 

 Board Governance 

 Conclusion: The End of the Beginning 

 Closing Remarks 

 Post-Assessment and Program Evaluation  

Registration information:  

Name (as you would like it to appear on your certificate): _________________________________________________ 

 

Agency: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number: __________________________________  Fax Number: ____________________________________ 

 

E-mail Address: __________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Cost: $265.00 per person 

 

Contact Person:    Registration & Payment:  Hotel Accommodations 

Laura Hawley     c/o Jack McCord   Best Western – Landing View 
MO NAHRO Commissioners Committee MONAHRO Service Officer  403 W Main Ave 

         417.443.6464 

HAS PROPERTIES   Hannibal Housing Authority  Hilton – Promenade at Branson Landing 

421 W Madison St    P.O. Box 996   3 Branson Landing 

Springfield, MO 65806   Hannibal, MO 63401  417.336.5401 

email: lhawley@hasproperties.org  email:  hhajack@sbcglobal.net Baymont Inn 

phone:  417.866.4329 ext 4572  phone:  573.221.7575  1000 W Main 

fax:  417.862.4263    fax:  573.221.8408   417.334.1985 

mailto:lhawley@hasproperties.org
mailto:hhajack@sbcglobal.net
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Commissioners’ Fundamentals Seminar 
900 Kennett  Kennett, MO 63857  573.888.4612 

Tuesday & Wednesday  July 17 & 18, 2012 

Day One:  12:30 p.m. registration ~ 1:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

Day Two:   8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

 
The commissioner has many roles and responsibilities. Participants who attend this program will enhance their understanding 

of the commissioner’s multi-faceted position as an advocate, leader, team-builder, strategist—and more. Among other topics, 

the course explores the intricacies of board-staff relationships and boundaries. This program provides an excellent training 

foundation for the new commissioner. (Pre-requisite: none) This program is also very interactive. There is a pre- and post-

assessment.  

 

NAHRO designed the class for new and seasoned Commissioners, who would like to update their current knowledge. (1.2 

CEU) 

Program Topics: 

 Welcome, Introductions and Expectations, Program Purpose and Objectives 

 CE Instructions and Agenda Review 

 Diversity in Operations: An Introduction 

 Housing and Community Development and Redevelopment Programs: Historical and Current Environment Perspectives 

 Board Functions and Individual Commissioner’s Roles: An Overview 

 Commissioner’s Role, Responsibility and Relationships: Community Stakeholders 

 Commissioner’s Role, Responsibility and Relationships: Stewardship – the Public Trust 

 Commissioner’s Role, Responsibility and Relationships: Intra-Organizational Issues 

 Board Composition and Dynamics: Building Productive and Effective Working Relationships 

 Board Governance 

 Conclusion: The End of the Beginning 

 Closing Remarks 

 Post-Assessment and Program Evaluation  

Registration information:  

Name (as you would like it to appear on your certificate): _________________________________________________ 

 

Agency: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number: __________________________________  Fax Number: ____________________________________ 

 

E-mail Address: __________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Cost: $265.00 per person 

 

Contact Person:    Registration & Payment:  Hotel Accommodations 

Laura Hawley     c/o Jack McCord   Days Inn Kennett 
MO NAHRO Commissioners Committee MONAHRO Service Officer  110 Independence Ave 

         Hwy 412 & Hwy 25 Junction 

HAS PROPERTIES   Hannibal Housing Authority  573.888.9860 

421 W Madison St    P.O. Box 996 

Springfield, MO 65806   Hannibal, MO 63401  Super 8 Kennett 

email: lhawley@hasproperties.org  email:  hhajack@sbcglobal.net 1808 First Street 

phone:  417.866.4329 ext 4572  phone:  573.221.7575  Hwy 412 & 25 

fax:  417.862.4263    fax:  573.221.8408   573.888.8800 

mailto:lhawley@hasproperties.org
mailto:hhajack@sbcglobal.net
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MO NAHRO Housing Committee 

Housing Committee…..This committee addresses program areas and recommends action to 

the Corporate Board regarding but not limited to , program dollars, legislation, regulations, 

administration at federal, state and local levels and the effective representation of the 

membership’s interest therein. 

The MO NAHRO Housing Committee met on Wednesday, March 21, 2012 from 8:30 am until 

11:30 am. Topics covered were, 2012 PIH Notices, Section 8 funding matters, 2012 Public 

Housing Operating Subsidy, PRTRA,-TRA-RAD, 2013 HUD proposed budget, Guidance on use of 

Public Housing Operating funds for Capital improvements, HUD’s new PHAS Rule, New HUD 

Physical Needs Assessment, Bed Bug Control, HUD’s Final rule regarding equal access to 

Housing regarding Sexual Orientation and gender, Proposed mandatory minimum rents and 

the proposed MICH Discharge Policy. 

The next meeting of the MONAHRO Housing Committee will be held during the Fall 

Conference. Minutes and the Agenda will be sent to members in advance. 

If you are not a member of the Housing Committee, contact Paul Page, VP-Chair 

or, just attend our next meeting. 

 

Submitted by, 

Paul M. Page 

VP-Chair 

MO NAHRO Housing Committee 

 

T. 573-683-2172 

E. paulpha@sbcglobal.net 
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MONAHRO Spring Conference 

March 21, 2012 

Professional Development Committee Report 

 

The professional development committee met this morning at 8:00 am in Salon B.  Eleven members attended with one 

first time attendee present.  The agenda included: 

 Discussion of remaining spring conference details 

 Update and Review of the May Workshop 

 Update of the Maintenance Conference 

 Update of the Fall Conference in St. Louis 

 Discussion of 2013 Conference schedule 

 

Spring Conference discussion included the challenges of putting together a conference and the recommendation to the 

executive board to expand the responsibilities of the MONAHRO serves coordinator to include the procurement of 

conference site venues, including hotel selection and contract negotiations.  The benefit would include: 

 Competitive pricing for hotel services and accommodations resulting in stable registration pricing for future 

conferences 

 Earlier registration information for planning purposes 

 Free up the PD Committee to focus on improving training sessions 

  

The May Workshop discussion included: 

 The goal to get a registration form and bullet point agenda developed for membership before the end of this 

conference 

 Descriptions of sessions being developed for the Workshop 

 Assignment of sessions to PD members 

 Review of conference room assignments   

 

The Maintenance Conference discussion included the following topics: 

 The need for help in getting physical training material to the location and set up 

 The need for more input on the types of hands on training session maintenance personnel are seeking  

 

Fall Conference in St. Louis discussion included: 
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 Currently reviewing contract proposals for hotel selection 

 Looking at national NAHRO certification training session 

 Discussed the benefits of the NPDS training and which track would best serve membership 

  

Finished the meeting with a general discussion regarding: 

 Meeting location merits, 

 Needs and wants of the membership, 

 Job duties 

 Other issues and concerns regarding our conferences and workshops 

 

Tentative Site Selection: 

 

2013 

Spring Conference  Branson 

May Workshop   Lake 

Fall Conference   Kansas City 

Maintenance   Springfield 

 

2014 

Spring Conference  St. Louis 

May Workshop   Lake 

Fall Conference   Columbia/Jeff City 

Maintenance   Springfield/Lake Area 
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REGISTRATION FORM 

May 14-16, 2012  

MONAHRO Lake Workshop 2012 

Camden on the Lake, Lake Ozark, MO 

The Lake conference is traditionally a conference designed for your front line workers although anyone can attend.  We 

have incorporated sessions for self-care, programmatic knowledge, and ways to make your agency more efficient while 

meeting expectations.  You cannot afford to miss this conference!   

 

    THIS IS MY FIRST MONAHRO CONFERENCE 

 

Name:           _ 

 

Agency:           _ 

 

Address:           _ 

 

Title/Position:          _ 

 

Phone:     Fax:    Email:   

  

 

Conference Registration (includes all event, snacks, and Tuesday evening MONAHRO Award Banquet) 

    Regular Registration     $130.00 

    One Day Registration Only    $80.00  

    I will be attending the Tuesday Night MONAHRO Banquet 

Extra meal tickets must be purchased for spouses, guests and children if they wish to attend the banquet.  Tickets will be 

available for purchase onsite at the registration desk for $25.00.   
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Mail Registration and Payment to: MONAHRO 

     c/o Jack McCord, Service Officer 

     Hannibal Housing Authority 

     P.O. Box 996 

     Hannibal, MO 63401  

Registrations must be mailed along with your registration fees.  MONAHRO does not accept credit cards.   

A written request for a full refund MUST be submitted to Jack McCord no later than three (3) days prior to the 

meeting.  All requests received after that date will be assessed a $25.00 fee.  All requests for refunds after the 

meeting must be submitted within two (2) weeks of the meeting.  

Camden on the Lake 

2359 Bittersweet Road 

Lake Ozark, MO 65049 

573.365.5620 

Room Rates:  $115.00 

Make your room reservation no later than April 21, 2012 for this special rate! 

Come Celebrate With Us!   

Please join us in the Kinderhook Ballroom Tuesday evening, May 15th, for the Annual 

MONAHRO Awards Banquet from 6-8pm.  This is the time to meet colleagues in a casual 

atmosphere to be able to network, exchange ideas, and just relax!  We will also be 

recognizing the following: 

Member of the Year 

Peace Officer of the Year 

Scholarship Recipients of the Year 

and 

A Special Recognition Award will be presented for the first time this evening! 

A fabulous plated dinner will be served and the dress code is casual.   

Come be a part of this rewarding occasion.  We look forward to seeing you there!   
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MONAHRO LAKE WORKSHOP AGENDA 
May 14-16 2012 

Camden on the Lake  
2359 Bittersweet Road Lake Ozark, MO 65049 

(573) 365-5620 

Room Rates:  $115.00  Rooms must be booked by April 21, 2012 to receive this rate.  Call immediately! 
Conference Rates:  $130 for members  

Conference Rate includes one breakfast, snacks, and Tuesday evening meal 
 

The Lake Workshop was traditionally designed for your front line workers to receive training they otherwise 
would not be able to receive.  We have designed this workshop around hot topics for housing, ways to take 

care of yourself and still give your all to your agency, and programmatic knowledge that is beneficial for 
everyone.  This is the workshop you will want your employees to attend!  You cannot afford to miss it.      

 

Monday, May 14, 2012 
  
 
8:30-3:00   REGISTRATION 
    Lobby      
 

1:00    Opening Session 

Welcome:  MONAHRO President, Matt Moran, Joplin Housing Authority 
Color Guard Presentation:  VASH participants, Columbia MO 

    Pledge of Allegiance  
    National Anthem         
    Prayer: Donna Dunwoody  
     Osage/Gravois Room   
     
 

1:30-2:45 Managing Your Job and Your Life without Losing Yourself:  Taking 
care of you should be a number one priority!    
We are all so busy with the federal requirements of our programs, changes and 
updates we have to implement, and doing more with less and less.  You need to 
be your number one priority or you will not be any good to your agency.  Join 
us in this session on how to manage your job and your personal life without 
losing your mind or yourself!      

 Vera Massey, University of MO Extension  
 Moderator:  Gay Litteken  
 Grand Glaize Room  
  

 
VASH Roundtable:  An up front and personal discussion about how 
to run an effective VASH Program 
Do you have a VASH program you are trying to get off of the ground?  We are 
all working towards ending homelessness for Veterans.  How do we do the very 
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best we can do and meet the requirements of the program?  Maybe you do not 
know what VASH is all about but are interested in starting a program in your 
area?  Come meet other VASH agencies to talk about your program, share your 
tips, share your success stories, and trade some tips as we review this vital 
program.      
Special guests include Sarah Froese and the VASH Program staff, Veterans 
Administration, Columbia MO   
Moderator:  Shannon Platero 
Gravois Room   
 

Commissioner Training 
Shawnee Bend Room  

     
 
2:45-3:00  Break and Snacks 
 Grand Glaize Foyer  
 
 

3:00-5:00 Office of the Inspector General:  What you need to know about the 
OIG! 

 ²Ƙŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ hLD ƳŜŀƴΚ  ²Ƙƻ ƛǎ ǘƘƛǎ hLDΚ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ 
session!  Come hear what the responsibilities of the OIG entail and how they 
can help your agency and what you do.      

 Presenter:  OIG Staff  
    Moderator:  Carol Branham 
    Gravois Room 
 

3:00-5:00 HAP Contract:  Reviewing the tool we take for granted   

 If you have not read through the HAP contract in a while or ever this is the 
session you need to attend.  Join us as Kevin Thomas, Staff Attorney for the 
Kansas City Housing Authority reviews this powerful and important tool.      

    Presenter:  Kevin Thomas, LLC       
  Moderator:  Lisa Ainsworth 
    Grand Glaize Room 
 

Commissioner Training 
Shawnee Bend Room  

     
 
 

5:00 ς 10:00   Hospitality Room   

What is the Hospitality Room?  This is a time for you to meet and mingle with 
other colleagues from other housing agencies.  You can choose to discuss work 
or not but either way we look forward to seeing you at the Hospitality Room!     
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Dinner on Your hǿƴΧΦΦ/ŀƳŘŜƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ [ŀƪŜ ƻŦŦŜǊǎ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ŘƛƴƛƴƎ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎ 
and there are many places in the surrounding area you may want to visit.  Find 
information on Lake Dining at  http://funlake.com/dining/ 
         

 
 

Tuesday, May 15, 2012 
 
7:30    Breakfast on your own   
 

8:30-10:30   The Person First 

Presenter:  Jill McClintock and Services for Independent Living representatives 
Have you wondered about or wanted to see things through the eyes of a 
person with a disability?  This presentation focuses on what it is like to be a 
person with a disability, how each person wants to be treated, and it will 
provide you an opportunity to ask questions you may have always been afraid 
to ask.  This session is a must hear in order for us to be able to work with all 
persons with disabilities!    
Moderator:  Donna Dunwoody 
 

Commissioner Training 
Shawnee Bend Room  
 

          
 
10:30-10:45   Break 
 
     

10:45-12:00   Time Management 

How do I beat work overload?  I want to be more effective and achieve more 
but how do I get started?  Learn how to gradually incorporate moments in your 
day so that you can take control of your work list or your issues in your 
ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƭƛŦŜΦ  DŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜŘ ǘŀƪŜǎ ǇŜǊǎŜǾŜǊŀƴŎŜΧΦǘƘƛǎ 
will help you get started.    
Presenter:  TBA 
Moderator:  Amy Anderson 

     

Commissioner Training 
Shawnee Bend Room  

 
 

12:00-1:30   hǳǘŘƻƻǊ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴΧ!ƭƭ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ .ǳŦŦŜǘ 

 

1:30-3:30   Navigating PIC for Dummies 

http://funlake.com/dining/
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There are no stupid questions in this session!  Some of us may just be learning 
ŀōƻǳǘ tL/Φ  {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǳǎŜŘ tL/ ŦƻǊ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƛǘΦ  !ǘǘŜƴŘ 
this session and learn what PIC is all about and what PIC can do for you.      

    Presenter:  HUD Field Office 
    Moderator:   
    Multi Media Room 
  

Portability 101 
Can we ever learn enough about Portability?  Porting ins and outs will be 
presented in this session.  Learn what you can do to improve your financial 
documentation and find out about what you really can or cannot do when you 
have port ins and port outs.  Hear how you can make Porting your friend! 
Presenter:  Lisa Ainsworth, Liberty Housing Authority 
Moderator:   
Gravois Room 
 

!ǳŘƛǘǎΧ²ƘƻΣ ²ƘŀǘΣ ²ƘŜƴΣ ²ƘȅΣ ŀƴŘ IƻǿΚ 
5ƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ŀƴ ŀǳŘƛǘ ƻǊ ŀ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ǎŎŀǊŜ ȅƻǳΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ŦƛƭŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƛǇ ǘƻǇ ǎƘŀǇŜ ŀƭƭ 
the time!  You just need to know what has to be in team and what an auditor 
or HUD Reviewer will look for and why it is important.   
Presenter:  David Land, VP Lindsey and Company and HUD Field Staff 
Moderator:   
Osage Room 
 

Incorporating Resident Services into Your Agency 
It is great to provide rental assistance to a family but even better to work with 
ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀǎ ŀ ǿƘƻƭŜΦ  Lƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƘŜŀǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻΩǎ ƻƴ Ƙow to 
incorporate Resident Services into your housing agency.  Learn how to 
incorporate programs to help the family achieve self-sufficiency and stand on 
their own some day!      
Presenter:  Becky Markt, Columbia Housing Authority    

    Moderator:  Gay Litteken 
    Grand Glaize Room 

 
Commissioner Training 
Shawnee Bend Room  

 
 
  
3:30-3:45   Break and Snacks 
    Gravois Foyer 
 
 

3:45 -5:00   Navigating PIC For Dummies  (REPEAT SESSION) 
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There are no stupid questions in this session!  Some of us may just be learning 
ŀōƻǳǘ tL/Φ  {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǳǎŜŘ tL/ ŦƻǊ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƛǘΦ  !ǘǘŜƴŘ 
this session and learn what PIC is all about and what PIC can do for you.      

    Presenter:  HUD Field Office 
    Moderator:  Gay Litteken 
    Multi Media Room 

 

Identification Verification  
With the increase of mixed families and refugee families coming to our area it 
is important to know what is required and what to look for in regard to 
identification verification.  Homeland Security will present things you need to 
know in this session you will not want to miss!   
Presenter:  Homeland Security 
Moderator:  Karissa Thayer 
Gravois Room 

 

 
!ǳŘƛǘǎΧΦ²ƘƻΣ ²ƘŀǘΣ ²ƘŜƴΣ ²Ƙȅ ŀƴŘ IƻǿΚ όw9t9!¢ {9{{Lhbύ  
5ƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ŀƴ ŀǳŘƛǘ ƻǊ ŀ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ǎŎŀǊŜ ȅƻǳΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ŦƛƭŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƛǇ ǘƻǇ ǎƘape all 
the time!  You just need to know what has to be in team and what an auditor 
or HUD Reviewer will look for and why it is important.   
Presenter:  David Land 
Moderator:  Lisa Ainsworth 
Osage Room 
 
Incorporating Resident Services into Your Agency (REPEAT SESSION) 

It is great to provide rental assistance to a family but even better to work with 
ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀǎ ŀ ǿƘƻƭŜΦ  Lƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƘŜŀǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻΩǎ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ 
incorporate Resident Services into your housing agency.  Learn how to 
incorporate programs to help the family achieve self-sufficiency and stand on 
their own some day!      
Presenter:  Becky Markt,      

    Moderator:  Gay Litteken 
    Grand Glaize Room 
 

 
 
Commissioner Training 
Shawnee Bend Room  
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6:00 EVENING MONAHRO AWARDS BANQUET 
 Kinderhook Event Center 
2nd level of the entire complex 

Casual Dress 
 

Wednesday, March 15, 2012 
 

7:30 a.m.    Breakfast Buffet 

HUD Field Office will share important information about POST, a new website 
IƻǳǎƛƴƎ !ǳǘƘƻǊƛǘƛŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎΧΦŘƻ ƴƻǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƛǘΗ   
Osage/Gravois Room    

 

9:15 ς 11:00   Life After Cuts 

    Moderator:  Gay Litteken and Patty Van Weelden  
Round table discussion on how agencies are coping with the funding cuts and 
discussion about ways to simplify everyday tasks   
Grand Glaize Room  

 
 
 
 

9:15-11:00   Increasing Your PHAS Scores  
This session will provide valuable information on how to maximize your score and 
minimize points lost under the new PHAS.  Ideas will be presented for dealing with 
occupancy, tenant accounts receivable and best practices regarding possible policy 
changes and changes in operations.   
Presenter:  David Land and HUD Field Office 

    Moderator:  Darin Taylor 
     
11:00-12:00    Closing Session  
    President Matt Moran 

Door Prizes 
Departure  

 

 


